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Dear Parents/Guardians:

As you may know, Baltimore County Public Schools (BCPS) has updated Board Policy 5210 – Factors Involved in Student Evaluation, which has yielded some changes in grading and reporting practices in all BCPS schools.  In 2014, BCPS established a Grading and Reporting Committee comprised of parents, teachers, and administrators who were tasked with considering relevant research, reviewing the former policy, and providing input for what is now the updated policy: Board Policy 5210 - Grading and Reporting.  

The committee helped create a new procedures manual, which is broken down into six guiding practices:

1. Grading practices must be supportive of student learning.

2. Marking period grades will be based solely on achievement of course of grade-level standards.
3. Students will have multiple opportunities to demonstrate proficiency.

4. Grades will be based on a body of evidence aligned to standards.

5. A consistent grading scale will be used to score assignments and assessments.

6. Accommodations and modifications will be provided for exceptional learners.

The 2016-2017 Grading and Reporting Procedures Manual can be downloaded from the BCPS Grading and Reporting Website:  http://www.bcps.org/academics/grading/.  The website also includes sections on Research, Rationale, and Frequently Asked Questions.

At the end of each section, a chart summarizes the “recommended” grading practices.  While many of the recommended practices have been employed by teachers at OMHS, some practices are new.  Some new practices for OMHS include:

· Use of a 50 point grading scale by all teachers.
· Assignments will be categorized as “Graded” and “Not Graded”.  
· Assignments in the “Not Graded” category are scored and provide students with feedback, however these scores are not calculated as part of the final grade.  
· It is important to know that ungraded assignments are just as important as graded assignments. A student’s best effort on all tasks leads to success.  
· Use of the following symbols in the gradebook: E – exempt, IN – incomplete, LS – lowest score, and M – missing.
· Students have the opportunity to make-up a missing or incomplete assignment within two weeks of the original date the task was assigned.  If an assignment is not completed or improved within two weeks, it will be marked “LS” or “M”.  Extenuating circumstances will be reviewed on a case-by-case basis and any determination regarding an extension will be made by the teacher.  
· BCPS Skills and Conduct Indicators will be utilized to report student conduct, work completion, and demonstrated ability to work with others.

A copy of the new Policy and Rule 5210 are available on the BCPS website accessing the following links:  

http://www.bcps.org/system/policies_rules/policies/5000Series/POL5210a.pdf and http://www.bcps.org/system/policies_rules/rules/5000Series/RULE5210a.pdf.  

In alignment with Policy, we are committed to providing equitable, accurate, specific, and timely information regarding student progress towards course expectations, which includes feedback to you and your child in order to guide next steps and indicate growth areas.

We encourage you to visit the Grading and Reporting website to review grading and reporting procedures and see sample report cards.  Additionally, it is imperative that you regularly access your child’s grades in BCPS One.  If you need assistance creating or accessing your BCPS One account, please email our Technology Liaison, Mr. John Novicki at jnovicki@bcps.org.  We also strongly encourage you to attend Back-to-School Night on Thursday, September 1st at 6:00 PM where you will have the opportunity to attend an information session. 

In order to fully implement the new policy, OMHS has taken the following actions:

· During the 2015-16 school year, a committee of OMHS teachers reviewed components of the proposed policy, compared recommendations with practices, and examined the mindset shifts necessary for teachers, students, and parents to adjust to new practices. 

· All teachers reviewed the Grading and Reporting Procedures Manual and received training regarding the rationale to support the change in policy and practices as well as utilization of the new grade book and report cards.
· Department leaders, with input from teachers and in consultation with the administration, created parameters for submission of incomplete work.  These parameters are communicated to students in class, are described above, and can be accessed on our website.

If, after reviewing the information on-line, you should have additional questions, please email Mr. Emmanuel André, STAT Teacher, eandre@bcps.org or Ms. LaTonya Wallace, assistant principal, lwallace@bcps.org. We welcome your input and questions.  Our teachers will continue working collaboratively to maintain consistency across departments and support everyone’s transition to the new policy.  
Sincerely, 

Abbey E. Campbell

Principal
Celebrating Excellence Through Diversity

